PAGE  


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE
OEA/Ser.G


ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
CAAP/GT/PPP-65/11 add. 1



29 September 2011


COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATIVE
Original: Spanish


AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget for 2012

LETTER FROM THE CHAIR OF THE WORKING GROUP TO REVIEW THE PROPOSED PROGRAM-BUDGET FOR 2012 REGARDING THE

MATRIX OF INFORMATION ON THE

PROPOSED PROGRAM-BUDGET FOR 2012 OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES (OAS) (CAAP/GT/PPP-65/11)

Distinguished delegates,

I would respectfully like to make a few comments regarding the Matrix of Information on the Proposed Program-Budget for 2012 of the Organization of American States (OAS), which offers a synthesis of the written replies sent in to this Chair by each of the secretariats, as requested in Note  CAAP/GT/PPP-33/11 and its addendum.

The volume of information generated in the replies filled more than 130 pages, without counting appendices, such as Power Point presentations and Excel spreadsheets. Originally, the Chair had envisaged merely systematizing the information and presenting it without editing. However, the Chair thought it would be best to synthesize the information, despite the human risk of omitting information that a particular delegation might regard as a priority.

In addition, the questions were not answered directly. Therefore, the secretariats, agencies, or entities that chose that path ran the risk of being interpreted by this Chair.

The Chair also noted that, above all in the hypothetical cases of a cut or increase, many replies are not technically supported, lapse into generalities, and unfortunately, in some cases, into extremist positions. In very few of the replies is there a glimpse of a clear view of what to do with additional or fewer resources.

As a result, you will note that the replies do not follow a uniform or similar model for each Chapter of the Program-Budget. The Matrix of Information keeps to the questions circulated at the start of our work. However, in order to facilitate the task of synthesis, for logical reasons it groups the information under four headings: (a) Budgetary cuts; (b) Budgetary increases; (c) Funding of human resources; and (d) Funding of non-personnel expenditure.

The Chair trusts that this Matrix will be of use to the delegations, as a tool complementing speeches and written information, when it comes to proposing  budgetary increases or cutbacks in the Chapters of the Proposed Program-Budget.

The Chair will wait until the next meeting to hear your comments and final considerations regarding the Proposed Program-Budget and the best course of action to take, as well as your written proposals regarding modifications between Chapters.

Sincerely,

César Edgardo Martínez Flores

Counselor, Alternate Representative of El Salvador

to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget for 2012.
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